HE CO (Revised June 2017)


10 June 2018
We are delighted you have applied for a course at Forth Valley College and have a conditional offer.  In the meantime, we are sending you some information that you may find useful.  Student Services staff are available throughout the summer to help you with any queries you may have.  Feel free to call or pop in and see us at any time.  You can also send an email to info@forthvalley.ac.uk.

Conditional Offers

Once you have met your conditions, we will send you an unconditional offer by e-mail and a welcome e-mail in August with details about your enrolment.  If your conditional offer depends on your exam results and you don’t get the results you need, e-mail student.applications@forthvalley.ac.uk or contact us on 01324 403007 as soon as possible to discuss your options.

Finance (Higher Education only HNCs, HNDs and Degrees)
You should make sure that your Student Awards Agency Scotland (SAAS) funding is in place before your course starts.  Please make sure that you apply for your funding before 30th June so that SAAS can process your application before the start of your course.  If they receive your application after this date, your funding may not be in place for the start of your course.  Most students will have their tuition fees paid by SAAS; however, you must complete a SAAS application online at www.saas.gov.uk.
The following links will assist you in creating a SAAS account and provide you with a guide to your funding: 

https://youtu.be/iMnDLjKA4iY 
http://www.saas.gov.uk/_forms/funding_guide.pdf
If your SAAS award is not in place at enrolment, we will ask you to provide your bank details 
to pay for your tuition fees.  You will receive a refund if SAAS confirm to us that they will pay your tuition fees.  Our Learner Advisors are available over the summer and are happy to help with any questions you have regarding funding.  Please e-mail them on adviceshop@forthvalley.ac.uk 
Please note that all students who are awarded SAAS funding, but withdraw from their full time course before 1st December will be liable for tuition fees due, as the college will not receive funding from SAAS.

Email
 Where you have provided an email address or applied online all correspondence will be sent to this email address.   Remember to check your Junk or Spam folders and advise us if you change your email address.

Induction/Enrolment commences week beginning Monday 27 August 2018 and will last approximately half a day with the exact date and time, being sent to you prior to this date.  You will be given your timetable at Induction and this will start the following week.

Withdrawal

We understand that from time to time some applicants may have to withdraw from their course applied for.  If you find yourself in this situation, please e-mail student.applications@forthvalley.ac.uk or complete and return the withdrawal slip to Student Applications as soon as possible.  If you let us know, we will be able to offer your place to someone else on the waiting list.

In the meantime, enjoy your summer and we look forward to seeing you in August.

Regards
Student Applications Team

